
        TTCF Remembers… 

 
Wanda was a passionate Texas Trauma Nurse who lived and worked in the towns of Industry, 
Bellville and Brenham. She was married to Terry and had two great children, Wendy and Terry 
Clay. She worked at Trinity Hospital as the Trauma and Stroke coordinator. She also spent time 
working for the Brenham State Supported Living Center as a quality assurance nurse.  

Wanda had a lively and seasoned career. She served on the Board of TTCF; including as President, 
Director at Large and Committee Chair. She was active in the Brazos Valley Regional Advisory 
Committee as Secretary and Committee Chair. She also spent time training the Trinity Hospital  
staff in Disaster Preparedness and Emergency Response.  

Wanda received the Lifetime Achievement Award from TTCF for her many years of hard work 
and dedication to her community and the trauma patients she so dearly cared for. Wanda 
participated many times in Trauma Day at the Capitol, educating legislators on the importance 
of continued support for trauma funding. She was active an educator and mentor to many trauma 
nurses of all ages. TTCF will sorely miss Wanda Kay Peschel Wiktorik. 

May God Bless Wanda. And may God Bless her friends and family. 

 

Wanda reminded us… that life is way too short! 


